

## BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES June 7, 2016

The Board of Health held a meeting in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA. The meeting was called to order at 5:35 p.m. Present were Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. Jane Williams and Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health. The next regularly scheduled Board of Health meeting will be June 21, 2016 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA.

The Board reviewed and approved the May 3, 2016 minutes

The Board reviewed the most recent food inspection reports. Dr. Williams inquired about electronic versions of inspections reports. The Director will talk with the food inspector regarding this.

The Director provided the Board with an update on Elias Country Store. The Building permit for the pad has not been picked up yet. Elias needs to provide a plot plan showing the concrete pad and exterior refrigeration unit. The racks for the storage area are in, but have not been put up yet and nothing has been moved around in the storage area. The Board advised the Director to complete a full inspection on the establishment and order Elias to correct any food code violations immediately or risk the suspension of their license. The next time Elias is to appear in front of the Board in July 19, 2016.

## Olin

The Board reviewed the memorandum from the Town's consultant, Geolnsight, regarding hexavalent chromium at the Olin Site. The Board also discussed the recent decision from the Surface Transportation Board where they lifted the deferral of environmental review. However, Olin will need to prepare an Environmental Impact Statement and there are still many steps to be taken before NET is authorized to acquire, construct and operate a railroad track on and adjacent to the Olin Site.

## 11 Carter Lane - public hearing, application for chickens

The Applicant, Christopher Gray provided an application for 6 chickens. The Animal Control Inspector gave a favorable recommendation and no abutters had concerns. Dr. Williams motioned to approve, Ms. Sabounjian, second, voted 2-0.

1 Rhodes Street - public hearing, application for chickens

The Applicant, Kasey Cafua provided an application for 3 chickens. The Animal Control Inspector gave a favorable recommendation and no abutters had concerns. One abutter from 53 Garden Avenue provided a letter in favor of the chickens. Dr. Williams motioned to approve, Ms. Sabounjian, second, voted 2-0.

Recording: Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health